From: BOS Public Comment

To: All BOS Board Members

Cc: Craig Griesbach; Alison Lehman; Mali LaGoe

Subject: FW: comment for BOS meeting on Wednesday, March 23

Date: Monday, March 22, 2021 1:55:00 PM

Dist 2

From: Debbie Porter > Sent: Monday, March 22, 2021 1:20 PM

To: BOS Public Comment <BOS.PublicComment@co.nevada.ca.us> **Subject:** comment for BOS meeting on Wednesday, March 23

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello. I support any actions the BOS can take to reduce the proliferation of illegal cannabis grows in the Golden Oaks neighborhood. Our neighborhood (in south county) seems to have been very affected by the county allowing grows to be in AG-X. We are a residential neighborhood that has seen problems increase with both legal and illegal grows. Increased traffic (we are a private road association supported by property owners), uptick in robberies/burglaries and trespassing problems. I am the President of this association and therefore hear from multiple neighbors about problems.

Please figure out ways to check on code complaint properties with locked gates. The illegal grows know this and continue to operate seemingly unabated. I would think that the legal grows would want this too since they pay to become legal and agree through that process to allow inspections. I support any efforts to increase inspections and shut down illegal grows.